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March 17, 2025

Mary Ellen McMuldren
112 Santa Clara Avenue
Alameda, CA 94501-3222

Dear Mayor Ezzy Ashcraft and Members of the City Council:

PLEASE remove the "Slow Street" barrier at the intersection of Santa Clara Avenue and
Pacific Avenue.

| live on the 100 block of Santa Clara Avenue which 5 years ago became a "Slow
Street”. This was never needed. Children do not play in the street on this block. Itis an
unusually wide residential block near enough to EHS and near enough to Kiddie
Kampus co-op preschool that it provides parking for both when needed. This barrier
was put in place during Covid quarantine with the concern that it was unsafe for people
to gather in public spaces, including the nearby public parks. That rationale is no longer
relevant. Several public parks are nearby and that is where children play outside of
school or private backyards.

Before there was this idea of "Slow Street" barriers and before the Cross-Alameda Bike
Trail was built adjacent to Ralph Appezzato Parkway Santa Clara Avenue west of
Webster Street had much more bicycle traffic as the main cross-Alameda route. The
constant bikes in the roadway were generally respected. The main hazards were

the cross traffic at intersections which were either two-way or four-way stops. There is
still some bike traffic on Santa Clara Avenue (especially on weekends in fair weather)
but less of it is the commuters headed to the ferry as before. The 100 block is wide and
safe enough with a "Slow Street" designation. Speed bumps would be a safer option for
slowing the speed of cars on these streets.

Construction on Central Avenue began a few weeks ago and will continue for more than
a year. High school students and staff parking on our block. Others are impatient with
the marked detour that seems to be a one way option to pass by EHS from
Main/Pacific/Central to 4th/Central. Aside from the need to actually park on streets near
the school there are many ways to drive safely near to EHS to drop off students/staff if
these barriers were not in the way.

It is my opinion that thL dangers created b i [ i

. y these barriers far outwéigh any theoretical
benefits. | have specifically i.llustrated here how this one barrier is a serioug hazard.
I would urge the City Council to evaluate more seriously the safety of forcing two way
traffic to share one lane at our residential intersections.



